
Note to Commission: 
Milwaukee Road Depot 
640 West Washington Avenue 
Designated landmark 
 
On December 15th, 2008, the Landmarks Commission approved a Plexiglas enclosure for 
bicycle storage underneath the main canopy. The previous staff report along with the 
Certificate of Appropriateness from the last approval is attached. The tenants of the 
building, Williamson Bicycle and Fitness discovered that that solution was financially 
infeasible and wish to propose an alternate enclosure design. 
 
 
The applicant is proposing a fencing solution that would only be used during the seasonal 
display of equipment. The fencing panels would be brought out each evening, and locked 
together to provide security for the merchandise underneath the canopy. 
 
Since the fencing will only be used in the summer months, and only during the evening 
hours when the store is closed, staff sees this as an adequate concept for protecting the 
merchandise inside.  However, staff is concerned that this proposal has the fencing 
sections to be installed on the outside of the brick piers (columns).  When the Plexiglas 
panels were approved, the panels were to be located behind the brick piers (as well as 
behind the stone fluted columns as shown in both concepts). 
 
The submittal documents indicate that the fencing panels will overlap. The panels must 
overlap very neatly. If the fencing panels are not neatly installed each evening, the end 
result would have a unattractive impact on the building. 
 
If the Landmarks Commission wishes to approve this application, staff recommends the 
following conditions: 

1. The fencing must be installed on the inside of both the brick piers and the 
stone columns. 

2. The applicant must work with staff and provide design details so that the end 
result of installation and attachment to the brick piers will be minimal, 
reversible, and that the overlap of the fence sections will have a clean and 
deliberate looking appearance. 

3. The fencing panels are to be stored inside the building during the winter 
months. 

4. No additional signage is to be attached to the interior or exterior of the fencing 
panels. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Rebecca Cnare and Bill Fruhling 
September 8, 2009 
 






